

## Student Council Meeting Minutes 2022-23

Minutes of meeting: Meeting with the Student Council			
Date:	13.12.22		
Item	Action agreed	Who to action?	By what date?
Attendance	See register below.	KWI to chase up absence	14.12.22
Welcome to our new reps and House and Deputy House	How many new badges are needed?  Saturn: C = Danielle Wheeler and Cody.  Neptune: C = Maddie DC = Tilda  Jupiter: C = Molly DC = Amelie  Mars = C = Piper DC = Alek	KWI to order before the end of term.	20.12.22
Thank yous	Dr Ruggerio – for TAG  Ms. Blofeld – for her work in 6 <sup>th</sup> form  Mars House and Mr Forrest – "we are the best".  Becks – she's always there for everyone.  Site Team – for the gender neutral toilet – "we really appreciate them".  Mr Cantrell – "he is a great teacher" (x 3 students said this) and he "helps us to solve problems".  Ms. Sypko – "she is a great tutor in Ms. Shepherd's absence".  Ms. Knibbs – "she is so nice and her knowledge of Art History is incredible".	KWI	To pass onto teachers before the end of term.

	Miss Wilson – "she helped me deal with some instances of bullying and this has now stopped".		
	Mrs Henry – "for after school debate club".		
	Mr Hampson – " he is so nice and so kind".		
Previous Minutes	<ul> <li>Canteen: How are the queues in the Canteen – should have reduced?</li> <li>Toilets: Have the number of students hanging around improved? Is there sufficient soap and towels now? Comments: more staff now cleaning toilets (they are visible); reduction in issues; soap still needs replenishing more frequently; S Block toilets are a particular issue; 6<sup>th</sup> Form is fine.</li> <li>Revision sessions for Maths: are these still going well? Have they been offered to other years? Comments: Sessions are going well and are appreciated. We would still like revision sessions in Maths and Science for Years 9 and 10</li> </ul>	EPA to feedback to Site Team.  PDU and ERE to feedback to Science and Maths	24.02.23 24.02.23
	<ul> <li>Ferrichment: Is this more accessible? Comment: this has improved hugely.</li> <li>Recycling bins: yes, these should be coming in the new year.</li> <li>Energy Consumption: Oliver Griffin to feed back. Comment: Oliver met with ERE but hasn't had any feedback yet. Some rooms are too hot and some too cold.</li> <li>Rubbish: see above – has the rubbish improved. Comments: the students would like to arrange a mass collection.</li> <li>Seating outdoor: 20 new benches coming in Jan. More clubs open at lunchtimes.</li> <li>Indoor seating: see above.</li> <li>Year 9s standing on pavement by leisure centre: has this improved? Comments: yes.</li> <li>More staff in the Quad outside the Canteen: has this improved? Comments: yes.</li> <li>Zebra Crossing: we have made the Council aware – how is this at the moment? Comments: it is still an issue.</li> </ul>	ERE or EPA to feedback to Oliver  Students to lead on arranging this in the next meeting.	24.02.23 09.03.23

	•	<b>Lockers:</b> we have looked into this and don't have the funding for it at present. Comments: what if we put in some lockers and it was first come, first served or we have a personal padlock?	ERE and KWI to discuss	24.02.23
What's working well	- - - - - -	Our teachers Library The achievement points make us feel good Year 11 – there is more revision in the Core and this is very helpful Good classroom environment – poor behaviour doesn't disturb learning Assemblies are well organised and efficient. The lines in the canteen are far better and we get to buy lunch quicker Toilets have improved Lots of clubs More access to mental health support	KWI to feedback to SLT	24.02.23
Even better if	- - - -	We had more homework in the options subjects Students had a better understanding of neuro-divergency Food tech – can we be given at least a week's notice of ingredients needed with a weekend in between? PE Lessons – girls going to the games deck aren't being watched; in the Core students don't always get changed and this isn't being challenged; we need "coaching in core PE, we shouldn't just be left to play games", classes do not have enough teachers due to cover and as a result the quality of lessons is effected; More information about university for Year 11 – can we have an assembly or some optional sessions. Can we have a stock of paper towels in student services so that we can collect them if they run out. Can we wear leggings as long as we wear a skirt with them? TAG Vs. Not in TAG – this creates a divide and we feel that we are not being given the same opportunities. Not all tutors go through the tutor time powerpoint	KWI to feedback to SLT	24.02.22

	<ul> <li>6<sup>th</sup> form block should be for 6<sup>th</sup> formers only</li> <li>We can wear outdoor clothing in classrooms when it is cold</li> <li>Setting in English – when the sets are changed this can be chaotic and cause behaviour problems that weren't there previously (Year 9)</li> <li>Linking the achievement points to a reward system</li> <li>20/40 breaks</li> <li>Tell us in advance if you're going to re-organise seating plans – it makes us anxious</li> <li>We would like an Eco Club again</li> <li>Tabby Spiers – could she meet with Mr Owsley to discuss how the College are supporting ASD and ADHD students – she has always offered to speak to staff at a training events if this was wanted.</li> </ul>		
Any other business	None	N/A	N/A